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Thank you for your communication of 16 September 2015 requesting the 
following information: 

Please provide a copy of the Naval Service Internal Review Op 
Telemeter. 

Your enquiry has been considered to be a request for information in 
accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

I can confirm that the Department holds the information within the scope of 
your request. The copy of the Naval service Review into Op Telemeter has 
been withheld under section 26(1 )(b)(lnformation likely to prejudice the 
Defence of the British Isles or any colony) of the Act. 

As the exemption under section 26 is a qualified exemption, the Department 
has considered the balance of the public interest in disclosing and withholding 
this information. Release of this report would expose the locations and 
responsibilities of our tactical commanders; the force structure; routines in 
combat situations and the rules of engagement. This could potentially reveal 
weaknesses that could be exploited by adversaries and put at risk the 
capability and effectiveness of our RM forces. 



Under exemption s16(Duty to Provide Advice and Assistance) I can provide 
you with the link to the House of Commons Debate held on 16 September 
2015: 

http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201516/cmhansrd/cm150916/hallt 
ext/15 0916h0001.htm#15091640000001 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/operation-telemeter­
internal-review 

The personal information of all individuals has been withheld under section 
40(2) of the FOI Act (personal data). 

Section 40(2) applies to personal data relating to third parties. The release of 
personal information relating to other individuals would contravene the 
principles of the Data Protection Act 1998, namely Principle 1 - personal data 
shall be processed fairly and lawfully and not unless certain specified 
conditions are met, and Principle 2 - personal data shall be obtained and 
processed only for specified and lawful purposes and not further processed in 
a manner incompatible with the purposes. In this instance, data has been 
provided for internal inquiry purposes only and not with the expectation that it 
would be made public. 

If you are not satisfied with this response or you wish to complain about any 
aspect of the handling of your request, then you should contact me in the first 
instance. If informal resolution is not possible and you are still dissatisfied 
then you may apply for an independent internal review by contacting the 
Information Rights Compliance team, 1st Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, 
SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI-IR@mod.uk). Please note that any request for an 
internal review must be made within 40 working days of the date on which the 
attempt to reach informal resolution has come to an end. 

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may take your 
complaint to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 
of the Freedom of Information Act. Please note that the Information 
Commissioner will not investigate your case unti.l the MOD internal review 
process has been completed. Further details of the role and powers of the 
Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website, 
http://www.ico.org.uk. 

Yours sincerely 

Navy Command Secretariat - FOI Section 


